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University Staff Committee
Meeting Minutes
March 16, 2023 10:00 – 11:30 a.m.
Virtually on TEAMS

1. Call to order – Lea Truttmann, USC Chair, called meeting to order at 10am 
[bookmark: _Hlk130291285]        2.   Roll call – Brenda Beck, Michael Bielski, Jennifer Buhr, Kate Burns, Cheryl Charon, Colleen Ciampoli, Christine Cox, Nina Dessoir, Mark Fischer, Julie Flenz, Becky Haeny, Jessica Hankemeier, Jean Haroldson, Lottie Hiben, Wendy Holschbach, Heather Jobelius, Steven Kaiser, Eric Knapowski, Jane Laurin, Carolyn Loberger, Marina Lyudmer, Kimberlee McKeefry, Kim Mezger, Steve Meyer, Jaime Miller, Theresa Mullen, Karen Murphy, Parker Nadeau, Linnea Oty, Kayle Petitjean, Jakob Pflederer, Sarah Potratz, Olivia Raasch, Brian Rabideau, Krissi Simon, Tina Tackmier, Jolene Truckenbrod, Tracy Vanerem, Rachel Wautier, Paul Wikgren, Amanda Wildenberg, Kaitlin Williams, Brynne Wolfe, Kerry Yang

2. Approval of Minutes – February 16 minutes approved by Becky Haeny , Mark Fischer, Heather Jobelius, Parker Nadeau.
3. Guests: Provost Kate Burns and Steve Meyer-speaking on the SOFAS position – Kate spoke briefly of how SOFAS is currently staffed and how the positions as well as support will be different in the future. The positions are being evaluated with possible changes and is 40% completed. We are looking at other UW schools and how they structure their SOFAS. 
Kate also mentioned the Administrative Transformation Program (ATP) and discussed the goals of the program. ATP will allow us to connect our systems and rely on technology. It will also incorporate tracking promotions and tenure, as well as benefits. There would be 2 job descriptions. SOFAS resource for all shared governances and navigate rules, policies and procedures.
Steve then went through the tips he has compiled for his replacement. This position is a two year learning curve.
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4. Treasurer’s Report & Update – Mark Fischer – shared our current standings in the accounts.
5. HR Report – Julie Flenz 
· Climate and Engagement Survey 
Reports should be out by the summer of 2023. Staff submissions were 56.4% or 304. Faculty was 30.3% or 114 submissions. 
· Annual Performance Evaluations 
Evaluations are due Friday, March 24th. Contact HR if an extension is needed. Several training sessions were held that went over changes and overviews of the Annual Performance Evaluation forms. In the sessions, an in-depth discussion was held about filling out the forms. You can find the recorded sessions on the HR website or linked in Julie Flenz report. 
· Benefits Administration Transition
The transition that will be moving the function to UW systems and will be effective April 10th. For anything benefit related, contact the benefits counseling team. Our team will be responsible for FMLA, ADA employee well-being activities.
· Employee Appreciation Week
We have started planning and the estimated dates are May 1st-5th. If you’re interested in helping plan, please contact Julie Flenz or the HR office. 
· Leadership Green Bay Program
If you’re interested in participating or nominating someone, fill out the interest form that can be found in Julie Flenz report, HR blog, and HR Connect newsletter. The forms need to be filled out and signed by the employee, supervisor, and the dean division head. Forms are due by Friday, March 31st. 
· Trainings 
Making the Most of a Multigenerational Workforce: Tuesday, March 28th at 02:00pm. Link to register is in the minutes as well as the HR blog and newsletter.
 
Motivate, Recognize, and Energize Employees: Tuesday, April 18th at 11:00am. The link can also be found on the HR blog.  
· Wellness Activities
March Madness: A challenge throughout the month of March. Faculty and Staff can participate by completing activities from four different categories. They then can choose which activity they would like to advance to the next round. All completed forms must be submitted by March 31st. Participants will receive a t-shirt. More information can be found on the blog post.

Group Fitness Punch Card: Attend 12 group fitness classes this semester to receive a prize. For more information and class schedules, check out the blog post. 
· Employee Update
Julie Flenz went over new hires as well as new positions. 

6. Committee Reports
[bookmark: _Hlk62033059]Election Committee – Brenda Beck – Thanks goes to Amanda Wildenberg for becoming the representative on the Awards and Recognition Committee. The Interest Survey for the upcoming elections was sent out and is open until March 23rd.   

Personnel Committee – Brenda Beck – No report

Professional Development Committee – Sara Chaloupka & Jennifer Buhr – Tundra Lodge is booked, the date is Friday, September 22nd.  Also booked two keynote speakers, Liz Moldenhauer and Jay Gubrud.

UW System University Staff Representative – Kim Mezger – no report

University Committee –Becky Haeny and Lea Truttmann – Main topic is the SOFAS position. For the faculty comments, they can be found in the Faculty Senate Minutes.

 For an assembly meeting, April is being considered. The committee will vote about going into the summer session. The plan is to take a break for summer after the main meeting and reconvene in September. If something comes up, a random meeting can be held. 
Other Campus Appointive Committees & Working Groups – no report

7. Old Business

8. Other 

9. Adjournment – Meeting was adjourned at 10:53am.

The next USC meeting will be April 20, 2023 10:00 - 11:30 am, virtually on TEAMS.

USC Members – Lea Truttmann, Chair; Becky Haeny, Vice Chair, Mark Fischer, Treasurer, Ben Counard, member; Jules Duprey, member; Heather Jobelius, member; Parker Nadeau, member; OPEN, member, McKinley Lentz, member
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One thing you need to figure out as you go along is what does the SOFAS do (what are your
responsibilities) and what does the SOFAS Assistant do (what are their responsibilities).
Generally speaking, | did whatever | was able to do/whatever | was capable of doing, even if it
“technically” was more SOFAS assistant work. If | had time to do it and | knew how to do it, | did
it. The most important thing to remember is that the SOFAS Office is team effort — the SOFAS
and SOFAS Assistant must work together. Communicating often, even about the littlest, most
mundane things is absolutely key to a successful partnership in the SOFAS Office.

Another thing you will need to figure out is the filing system — what goes where and where the
heck is everything. This will literally take you years to figure out. I'm still finding stuff and
muttering to myself, “Oh, that's where that is/goes.” Take time to poke around all the
directories and files to get a sense for where files are located.
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University Staff Committee

Meeting Minutes

February 16, 2023 10:00 – 11:30 a.m.

Virtually on TEAMS


Call to order: Lea Truttmann, USC Chair, called meeting to order at 10am

Roll call: Brenda Beck, Cheryl Charon, Benjamin Counard, Christine Cox, Mark Fischer, Julie Flenz, Kathleen Gajeski, Abigail Gollata, Becky Haeny, Jessica Hankemeier, Jean Haroldson, Lottie Hiben, Wendy Holschbach, Heather Jobelius, Jayne Kluge, Jane Laurin, McKinley Lentz, Carolyn Loberger, Marina Lyudmer, Kimberlee McKeefry, Kim Mezger, Jaime Miller, Theresa Mullen, Karen Murphy, Parker Nadeau, Linnea Oty, Kayle Petitjean, Jakob Pflederer, Sarah Potratz, Olivia Raasch, Loretta Rafter, Tina Tackmier, Rachel Wautier, Amanda Wildenberg, Kaitlin Williams, Brynne Wolfe, and Kerry Yang.



Approval of Minutes – January 19 minutes-approved via chat approvals

Treasurer’s Report & Update – Mark Fischer shared current standings of our accounts.

HR Report – Julie Flenz-spoke about Climate Survey and encouraged participation.  This is a voluntary survey.  Also discussed upcoming evaluation process and reminded people of trainings on line. Mandatory Employee Training (MET) courses will now be required to be Awareness required annually and Sexual Harassment (Title IX) required every three years. Mandated Reporter will continue to be assigned at the time of hire with no requirement of retraining. Our understanding that in this transition year, those individuals who took the training between October 1 – December 31, 2022 will not be required to take the training until March 2024.  Well Wisconsin activities are available to receive your $150 bonus.  Seeking new employees and employees hired.  Please see attached HR report for further information.



Committee Reports

a) [bookmark: _Hlk62033059]Election Committee – Brenda Beck-we need to work on Spring election process to replace terms that are ending and replace Kaitlyn’s position.

b) Personnel Committee – Brenda Beck-no report

c) Professional Development Committee – Sara Chaloupka & Jennifer Buhr-Tundra Lodge in September.

d) UW System University Staff Representative – Kim Mezger-talked a lot about issues with the budget. There is a lot of talk about ATP and how that will move us forward. Workday will replace HRS and WISER.  University Staff Reps talked about compression and having difficulty finding people to serve on committees.  Lots of discussion.

e) University Committee –Becky Haeny or Lea Truttmann-talk about the Climate Survey and the SOFAS position.  Steve Meyer is retiring in August.  In the past they will hire a faculty member to replace him and give them release to do these duties.  The Provost would like to relook at this position, reimagine it. Help Chairs keep track of the committees, open positions, etc. Kate Burns is concerned because of giving up some of the faculty position to do this job.  

f) Other Campus Appointive Committees & Working Groups-no report



Old Business



Other: Open University staff position with Kaitlyn O’Claire’s departure.



Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 10:29am



The next USC meeting will be March 16, 2023 10:00 - 11:30 am, virtually on TEAMS.



USC Members – Lea Truttmann, Chair; Becky Haeny, Vice Chair, Mark Fischer, Treasurer, Ben Counard, member; Jules Duprey, member; Heather Jobelius, member; Parker Nadeau, member; OPEN, member, McKinley Lentz, member
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University Staff Committee HR Update – 2/16/2023





· Faculty & Staff Climate/Engagement Survey


On Tuesday, January 31st, employees with at least a one-semester appointment received an invitation from the Higher Education Research Institute (HERI) to participate in the Faculty & Staff Climate and Engagement Survey. The distribution and collection period for the survey is January 31, 2023 – March 9, 2023. The actual request to participate with the link to the survey and reminders during the collection period were sent from HERI directly from the following email addresses:  





• Faculty Survey: HERIFacultySurvey@DataRecognitionCorp.com 


• Staff Survey: heri@vainc.net  





The survey is voluntary, and your confidentiality is assured. If you did not receive an invitation on January 31st, please contact HR at hr@uwgb.edu. We greatly appreciate your participation in taking the upcoming survey and encouraging peers to participate as well! Please visit this blog post for frequently asked questions regarding the 2023 Faculty & Staff Climate and Engagement Survey. 





Any questions about the climate survey at this time can be directed either to work group members, including Kim Mezger who is the University Staff representative on the work group.





· Annual Performance Evaluations


As a reminder all Performance Evaluations are due March 24, 2023. To help facilitate changes to the performance evaluation process, the Office of Human Resources offered several trainings both specific to supervisors and employees. At these sessions, we will briefly highlight why changes to the form were necessary, an overview of the new forms (including update to electronic process), and in-depth discussion on filling out the form. All sessions will be held in person, with a Teams option for those that would prefer to attend virtually. Please see below for specific dates and times:


· A recording of the Supervisor Training can be found here.


· We had our last employee training yesterday. We will be publishing a recording of the training but that link is not yet available. 


Please visit this blog post for more information on the Annual Performance Evaluations process. 





Question during meeting: Can we open up the form so that spell check is enabled? – We will need to do a little bit of research into the capabilities of Word. 





· UW Shared Services Mandatory Training Schedule Update


Mandatory Employee Training (MET) courses will now be required to be completed by employees in March of each year. This change will include Information Security Awareness required annually and Sexual Harassment (Title IX) required every three years. Mandated Reporter will continue to be assigned at the time of hire with no requirement of retraining. Our understanding that in this transition year, those individuals who took the training between October 1 – December 31, 2022 will not be required to take the training until March 2024. Information from UW Shared Services continues to be shared during this transition, as we know more our office will provide updates. 





· Wellness Activities 





Well Wisconsin Radio: Find Your Authentic Purpose


Purpose and wellness go hand in hand. But purpose isn’t only an idea…it’s a verb, too.


How do you not only discover your purpose, but take action to actually live it? On Thursday, February 16th at Noon CST., join Christine Whelan, Ph.D., and your fellow colleagues for an educational session on Authentic Purpose: Why it Matters and How to Make It Happen. 


America Saves Week is happening February 27 – March 3, 2023 this year, and there are free virtual webinars available to improve your financial wellness. For more information visit this blog post.  





Group Fitness Punch Cards – Attend 12 group fitness classes this semester and receive a price! Please see this blogpost for additional information along with a class schedule.  





New Employees: 


· Financial Specialist II – Facilities – Theresa Brown – Sherry Piatti was hired and started on 2/6/23


· Custodian (1st Shift) Operations – Kassie Dechamps (transferred to another position) – Elizabeth (Liz) Maurer has transferred to the position from a 2nd shift position on 2/6/23








Positions Being Recruited: 


· Police Officer I (Temporary) Police Department – Chris Roeske


· Police Officer I Police Department – Kevin Ray 


· Custodian (2nd Shift) Operations – Kevin Janusek


· Custodian (2nd Shift) Operations – Tyler Eichman


· Custodian (2nd Shift) Operations – Liz Maurer (transferred to 1st shift) 


· Custodian (2nd Shift, 60% Weidner) Operations – Jacob Woulf


· Maintenance Mechanic – Facilities – Robert Snell


· Building Supervisor (Manitowoc) – Facilities – Randy Frazier 


· AV Technician – Division of Information Technology – Craig Young 


· Student Processing Specialist – GBOSS – Cristina Montejano Moreno (transferred to another position) 


· Department Assistant – BHTP – Andrea Meulemans


· Campus Administrative Assistant & Annual Giving Coordinator (Marinette) – University Advancement – Kaitlyn O’Claire 


· Inventory Control Coordinator – Facilities – Colleen Cowling

















